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In this issue: How is the renewal going on in the European countries? What have been highlights in the last year(s). In this issue a report on a very special event in Sweden by Bengt Malmgren.
Summary of the Nordic Charismatic Conference in Stockholm Oct 28-31 2010

Baptism in the Holy Spirit and Ecumenism were among the important topics that were discussed at the Nordic charismatic renewal conference in Stockholm October 2010. The Swedish Catholic Charismatic Renewal in cooperation with the Catholic diocese of Stockholm and the Friends of S:ta Clara church successfully organized a Nordic charismatic conference in Stockholm. 
About fifty participants, mostly from Sweden but also from Finland, Iceland and Norway were registered in advance, for the whole conference and participated fully in seminars and workshops. The evening meeting at St Eugenia on Friday was attended by 120 participants, and that of Saturday by 200 participants. About 400 people were present at the closing ceremony at St. Clara church on Sunday.

Many attendees came forward to be prayed for and many gave their testimonies with regards to how receiving the Holy Sprit has changed their lives and even healed them physically. The Mass on Friday was Celebrated by His Lordship Bishop Anders and concelebrated by the Papal Nuncio for the Nordic countries, His Excellency Emil Paul Tscherring.

At the end of the mass the Papal Nuncio conveyed the greetings of the Holy Father to the conference. In his speech the Papal Nuncio strongly emphasized that the Holy Father and the bishops in the Vatican see the Charismatic Renewal as an important contribution to the total renewal of the church. 
Some important themes of the conference were - The Holy Spirit in the personal lives of people, gifts of the Holy Spirit and ecumenism. The title of the conference “Culture of Pentecost” was taken from a speech of Pope Benedict XVI from 2005 where he said “I hope the Holy Spirit will meet with an ever more fruitful reception in the hearts of believers and that the 'culture of Pentecost' will spread, so necessary in our time” [Michelle Moran in ICCRS Newsletter: The Culture of Pentecost]

One of the Key speakers was fr. Willfried Brieven from Belgium, a former personal secretary to Cardinal Suenens. He talked about 'the development of the Charismatic renewal in the Catholic Church after the second Vatican council' and 'How the Catholic Charismatic Renewal can promote the culture of Pentecost in the Church'. The main concept is borrowed from the Acts of the Apostle and is called “Baptism in the Holy Spirit”. As a consequence of which, one develops a personal faith, deepens his relationship with Jesus Christ and experiences the release of the gifts of the Holy Spirit.

The baptism of the Holy Spirit should not be confused with the sacramental baptism with water. According to the catholic faith one receives the Holy Spirit through baptism and confirmation. Catholic theologians usually describe the Baptism of the Holy Spirit as the release or an out flowing of the Holy Spirit that is already living inside you. So that the person will become more fully involved with the gifts of the Spirit he had already received.

The Charismatic renewal movement wants to contribute by helping every baptized member of the church to receive and use this gift. It is not a gift that is reserved for a chosen few or given within the framework of a specific spirituality. It’s a gift that belongs to the whole church.
The contribution of the Charismatic Renewal movement to the culture of Pentecost is by continuing to preach about the Baptism of the Holy Spirit, and according to fr. Brieven it has an ultimate goal of getting rid of itself and merge with the whole Church. In his closing speech fr. Brieven called on every one to go out and be an ambassador for the Baptism of the Holy Spirit.

The conference was an ecumenical one in accordance to the Catholic Church’s view of ecumenism. Charles Whitehead a key speaker from England gave an account of the Catholic church’s approach to ecumenism on the basis of John Paul II’s encyclical “Ut unum sint” The Catholic church is totally over the track for ecumenical work, said Charles, and regards all baptized individuals as brothers and sisters in the church, and recognizes that even those Christians who do not share the catholic church’s full communion or fellowship have a lot to teach us catholic.

According to the papal encyclica Ut unum sint (http://www.vatican.va/holy_father/john_paul_ii/encyclicals/documents/hf_jp-ii_enc_25051995_ut-unum-sint_en.html) , catholics are obligated to pray, discuss study and work practically with other Christians. This conference was in fact an example of this kind of interaction. Many of the key speakers came from other Christian denominations. We even got help from other churches like St Clara, The Salvation Army, City Kyrkan and Livets ord in organising the conference.

In one of the Seminars Charles Whitehead came up with ten important principles relating to ecumenical cooperation. Which are the following:

· 1. Accept each other as brothers and sisters.

· 2. Recognize that there are important differences between us.

· 3. Be faithful to what we are.

· 4. Remember that there is more that unites, than that divides us.

· 5. Love one another - the sign of true Christian spirit

· 6. Listen to each other.

· 7. Apologise for mistakes made.

· 8. Realize that there would be problems now and then

· 9. Do as much as we can together.

· 10. Don’t forget that Jesus and the father want to see unity amongs usand that unity is the work of the Holy Spirit

Charles Whitehead: The Challenges of Christian unity, http://www.stucom.nl/document/0168uk.pdf (document 0168uk on www.stucom.nl).
Many pictures  The conference get big publicity in Swedish Christian newspapers. See the links and many pictures of this conference on: http://www.isidor.se/Default.aspx?tabid=397&PostID=64 
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